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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of the Planning Committee held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Monday, 28 June 2010

Present
Cllr Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Smith, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg (DC & NDC), Ash, Lucas (NDC), Welch, Lord and Alexander.

Apologies

Received from Cllrs Mrs Palmer.

Declarations of
Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg, Daniel and Shapland  

Interest
declared a personal interest in Planning Application 50436.

Finance – Draw
The cheques on the schedule were approved and 

            Cheques

drawn in the total sum of £582.25.





Cllr Lucas reported that interviews had taken place for 





the post of Tidyman and that a candidate had been





selected and would be offered the position subject to





references.





It was AGREED to move Item 4 (b) forward for 

consideration at this point.


Braunton Flood
The Chairman welcomed Mr Jim Faux of the 



Defence 

Environment Agency to the meeting.  

Improvements


(a) Project Update
Mr Faux gave an update on the proposed Flood Defence Improvements that would affect two main areas in Braunton at the Bowling Club and Memorial Gardens area and Hordens Bridge area.  He explained that there were two sources of funding that were available.  The first was a Local Levy which is available  through local Council Tax and allocated to small projects.  The second was National Funding, which is subject to a scoring system that would be applied to assess each application for funding.  He explained that the original proposal had been to use local levy funding.

He now outlined a further proposal which would be to apply for Local Levy funding for Hordens Bridge and to apply for National Funding for the Bowling Club/ Memorial Gardens area.  A business case had 

been approved but no decision was known at present.  He confirmed that the two areas would need to be done simultaneously.

Cllr Daniel raised the question of possible assistance for flood protection that the EA might be considering for individual properties at Hordens Bridge area. Mr Jim Faux explained that this did not apply to the overall improvements that were proposed.  The assistance that might be offered was for property protection measures i.e. flooding boarding etc.   

He continued explaining that in the area of the Memorial Gardens it required widening of the existing channel.  A two stage channel was proposed with a lower wall which would extend along the Memorial Gardens and would act as a flood channel in flood conditions.

At the Bowling Club area it was intended to widen the channel and additionally to lower the embankment around the Playing Field.  There were concerns in this area heading down to the Memorial Bridge as the current widths could cause a hydraulic flume.

Cllr Daniel raised the question of the flooding that used to take place in the Knowle area around Corfe Green and the fields at Corilhead.  Cllr Mrs Shapland stated that those areas no longer flooded and enquired why.  Mr Jim Faux stated that he would have to investigate the area further.

It was AGREED to suspend Standing Orders in order to invite the Bowling Club to be represented.

(a) Braunton 

The Chairman welcomed representatives of the 

Bowling Club
Braunton Bowling Club to the meeting. 

Mr Willie Bradford, Honorary Secretary of the Bowling 

Club, reported that whilst not against any flood defence improvements for the village, the Bowling Club did have some serious concerns with the current proposals.  He confirmed that the Club had carried out some remedial works to the embankment after the last flood in December 2004 but emphasised that this work was carried out with the full support of the Environment Agency and the Parish Council.  The current proposal would reduce the area of the car park and take away a well established garden and that the proposal of work taking place in 2012 would cause disruption during the Bowling Club’s Centenary Year for which a busy program had been planned.

The Chairman thanked Mr Bradford for his input.

Cllr Welch left the room at this point.

Cllr Mrs Shapland enquired what effect the proposals might have on properties at North Street.  Mr Jim Faux stated that it was intended to raise the wall near the School by 150ml.

Cllr Welch rejoined the meeting at this point.

Cllr Mrs Chesters commented on the importance of working together with the Environment Agency in order to help overcome the concerns of the Bowling Club and for the benefit of the wider community.

Cllr Mrs Shapland asked when the Environment Agency would be going out to consult with the wider community.  Mr Jim Faux confirmed that now there was a sufficient business case to go forward that this would be the next step of the process.


  (c) Emergency 
Mr Jim Faux reported that Hordens Bridge currently 

Sandbagging
caused restriction to the flow of water, which had 

at Hordens 
affected properties on either side of the river.  It was Bridge

proposed to insert a flood relief culvert, which would go

under the road and would empty into the river further downstream.

Cllr Alexander enquired whether this would reduce the flood risks to Score Farm and Jim Faux commented that it would improve upon the current situation.  After further discussion Cllr Alexander suggested that a site visit to Hordens Bridge might be a good idea.  Mr Jim Faux agreed that this was possible.

It was AGREED to suspend Standing Orders in order to receive Mr Dennis Knight of Score Farm and his  representative to speak regarding his property at Hordens Bridge.

Mr Knights representative thanked Council for having the opportunity to be present at the meeting to hear the Environment Agency’s proposals and that the key issue for Mr Knight was the protection of Score Farm in relation to the risk of flooding.  He enquired if any remodelling had taken place further downstream and enquired how would any flood water in the property get back into the river.

Mr Knight commented that he had concerns regarding how deep would any ponding be that might occur at Score Farm.  After further discussion it was suggested that Mr Knight would need to meet further with the Environment 

Agency and maybe organise a site visit on an individual basis.

Mr Knight and his representative left the meeting at this point.

Cllr Daniel concluded that to move forward to the next step of public consultation there was clearly merit in arranging a site visit to the areas of Hordens Bridge and Corfe Green.  It was AGREED that members of Council would meet with Mr Jim Faux on Friday 2 July 2010, at Hordens Bridge at 9.00 am, to walk the water course for a further independent inspection.  

Cllr Mrs Chesters AGREED to investigate with Mr Bury of Buckland Manor to gain permission to walk that area of the river on his land.

Cllr Lord AGREED to inform the one occupant at Mill Stile that this would relate to.





Cllr Mrs Chugg left the meeting at 8.30 pm.

The Chairman thanked Mr Jim Faux for attending the meeting and giving his update on the project.  Mr Faux left the meeting at this point.

 

Planning

Cllrs Mrs Chesters, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chugg, and Daniel declared a personal interest in the following application.

(a) 50436
Conversion of part of arm building to from 1 workshop & 3 storage 



units together with change of use of part of outside storage/parking to



vehicle operating centre for recovery vehicles at farm building



Broadlands Farm, Saunton Road, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.



It was AGREED to suspend Standing Orders in order for the 

applicants to participate in discussions regarding the following 

planning application.

(b) 50238
Raising of roof & extensions to dwelling to form 2 dwellings (amended



plans) at 8 South Lea, Braunton EX33 2HN Grid Ref. 249441.45



136114.72

Comment
Recommend approval.

WITHDRAWN APPLICATION



The following application has been WITHDRAWN and is no longer 



being considered by the Planning Authority.

49980

Extension of time limit for implementation of planning permission



44032 – extension to dwelling together with formation of dependant



relatives annexe at 4 Cavie Crescent, Braunton.

NOTICES OF DECISIONS

Permission for Development

50035

Listed building application for insertion of replacement windows,



insertion of 3 new windows, erection of replacement conservatory,



erection of railings to side of front balcony & internal works at 36A



Church Street, Braunton.

49788

Extensions to dwelling (amended siting) at 3 Palmers Close, 



Braunton.

50108

Continued siting of agricultural shed, track, vegetable terrace & wildlife



pond at land near Heddon Mills (SS5586) Heddon Mills.

50201

Extension to dwelling at 35 Heanton Street, Braunton.

APPEAL NOTICES

The appeal against the decision to refuse outline planning permission on the following planning application has been DISMISSED.

48517

Corilhead Car Repairs, Corilhead Road, Braunton, North Devon EX33 



2EW.



The Chairman drew attention to a change of date of the next Police



Authority Liaison meeting due to be held on 7 July 2010 in Barnstaple.



The revised date for the meeting would be Monday 5 July 2020



The meeting closed at 8.45 pm



.................................................... The Chairman 
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